
23/09/2020 

MRS Tanja Ostermaier 
267 / 79 - 91 Macpherson ST 
Warriewood NSW 2102 
Tanjasydney@gmail.com 

RE: DA2020/1039 - 15 Jubilee Avenue WARRIEWOOD NSW 2102

Dear Accessing Officer,

We must lodge an objection to your planned Bus Depot Development in Warriewood.
THE focus management report conducted in JUne 2020 is no real mirror of the daily traffic in 
this area since it was during high season of lockdown coved and most people worked from 
home and streets been empty.
I know as I still went to the office but noticed the drastic less traffic on the roads. 
Usually it’s packed due to the schools around and high density development.
THe shift-change during drop off hours will block the roundabouts in the sr Street.
The pollution will affect all people living in The Valley as it can’t just drift away as it would on an 
non-valley, it just get stuck.
With everything we have seen and hopefully learned from the climate / bushfires beginning 
2020 we pledge not going ahead with a bus depot in a valley.
Kind regards,
Tamja

Sent: 23/09/2020 9:19:48 AM
Subject: Online Submission


